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Each project, program, voyage, and expedition allows Tasmanian businesses to deliver and showcase world-class 
goods and services to the Antarctic program. Any reduction in scope will have a flow-on effect on both economic 
benefit but also result in lost opportunities to bolster our Antarctic and Southern Ocean workshop, whether it be 
apprentices working towards specialised skills in technical roles, postdoctoral researchers just beginning their scientific 
careers, and marine crews and provedores.  

Companies with Antarctic specialisations could see the risk of engaging with the Australian Antarctic Program as too 
high and could re-focus their businesses on more stable areas, which will diminish the development of skills. 

(f) the consequences of funding cuts to Australia’s Antarctic program for our country’s geopolitical and strategic international
interests;

The Tasmanian Polar Network is concerned that the narrative around these cuts will diminish Hobart’s place as a 
prominent Antarctic Gateway. Numerous National Antarctic Programmes have passed through Hobart on their way 
to East Antarctica and the Southern Ocean. These nations have included: France, Italy, the United States, China, and 
Germany. They provide economic stimulus and allow researchers, technical staff, and the broader public to benefit 
from such expertise visiting our region.  

(g) complications that the proposed $25 million worth of cuts will cause for the full delivery of the Australian Antarctic Science
Strategic Plan, the Australian Antarctic Strategy, the 20-year Action Plan, and the extra $804.4 million Antarctic funding
package delivered by the Morrison Government in early 2022;

The Tasmanian Polar Network is concerned that reputational damage stemming from budget decisions will impact 
the numbers of businesses (from small to large), students, early career scientists, professional and technical staff, and 
world-class scientists who would otherwise choose to relocate to Tasmania’s Antarctic and related institutions. Any 
fall in the reputation of Hobart as a gateway to Antarctica and as a hub for specialised skills related to the region will 
likely impact the delivery of the Australian Antarctic Strategy and the Australian Antarctic Decadal Science Plan (which 
is currently being developed).  

Tasmanian Polar Network thanks the Senate Committee for allowing the Network to provide this information to 
ensure that Hobart and Tasmania remain a prominent and exceptional hub for Antarctic and Southern Ocean 
expertise, culture, economic benefit, and critical science.  
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